Warren Paulins is a native of Marion, Ohio but grew up in Delaware where he attended Rutherford B. Hayes High School and excelled in academics and athletics.  He won seven varsity letters in track and cross country, captained both teams in his junior and senior years, and as a senior set many course and school records culminating in a top ten finish in the OHSAA State Cross Country Championships (1966) and a mile run school record of  4:23.6 (1967).  He also graduated fourth in his class (of 200) with a 3.86 GPA (4.0 system), was a member of the National Honor Society and one of three finalists for the school’s Frankie B. Shannon Memorial Award as its best senior student-athlete.  Additionally, he was part of the school’s first-ever high school ROTC program his senior year, attained the rank of cadet lieutenant, and received its top Falcon Award for outstanding academic and athletic achievement.


After considering numerous academic/athletic scholarship offers (including Wake Forest, Duke, Miami of Ohio, OSU), he decided to stay in Delaware and attend his hometown Ohio Wesleyan University.  At OWU he was a member of the Beta Theta Pi national fraternity and lettered in cross-country helping the team win a first-ever Great Lakes North Coast Invitational team championship.  On the academic side, he was elected to Pi Sigma Alpha, National Political Science Honorary, in his junior year later graduating with his B.A. from Ohio Wesleyan in 1971 and an overall 3.2 (of 4.0) GPA.


Following college, Warren joined the Ohio Department of Transportation in Columbus and worked in the appraisal review, project control, project status, bill review and compliance sections of its Bureau of Right of Way Engineering (1972-1975).  It was there he met his wife, the former Diana Yoho, and they were married in 1973.  Because of his political science/journalism course concentration at Ohio Wesleyan, he had strong interests in joining a statewide trade association.  He achieved his wishes when he joined the then Ohio League of Savings Associations as an executive assistant, later named assistant vice president in 1975.


He graduated from the Institutes for Organization Management, sponsored by the U.S. Chamber of Commerce, at the University of Georgia in 1976 and the Ohio Savings and Loan Academy in 1978.  He was named assistant to the president of the Ohio League in 1979, vice president in 1993, and was named senior vice president and director of education of the newly merged Ohio Bankers League in 2002.


While serving the former Ohio Savings & Loan League/Ohio League of Financial Institutions (1975-2002), Warren worked and excelled in all areas of the operation.  He was Director of Communications, Convention Director and Director of Education.  He also was registered as a legislative agent/lobbyist.  As Education Director, he introduced cutting edge programming in expanding the educational outreach of the trade association.  As Convention Director, he orchestrated 31 major annual conventions over the years, including the organization’s first out-of-state events in Nashville in 1986 and Colonial Williamsburg in 1990.  He was also the lead designer and organizer of the organization’s highly successful 100th Anniversary gala in 1988.  For 27 years, he served as managing editor of the organization magazine, the Ohio Record, as it evolved from a monthly to a quarterly, and authored the monthly Bulletin, a publication he created in 1981, with legislative, regulatory and current events updates.   After an organizational downsizing in 1993, he assumed additional responsibilities as head of the education department resurrecting it by introducing many new, quality programs to the membership.  He served as Acting CEO of the OLFI for two several-month periods in 1999 and 2000.  He was a tireless and dedicated servant of the organization and the savings institutions’ business it represented over many years of industry growth and transition helping enhance its reputation for quality not only among other statewide groups but on a national level as well.  With the newly combined entity, the Ohio Bankers League (2002), he marked 30 years of service in the trade association arena in 2005.  He was downsized in 2007 and launched his own consulting practice, WLP Management Consulting (wpmanagementconsulting.com), in 2008.


Warren served as a youth soccer coach and baseball coach early in his son’s baseball career spending many hours over the years at practices, with traveling team trips and leagues as well as one-on-one in batting cages and pitching lessons.  He and his wife, Diana, share a special love for animals.   They have a zoo-like pet collection that includes three parrots featuring two large macaws and an African grey (the best talking parrot species), exotic finches, three dogs and three cats.  They also have a small pond in their backyard that includes a variety of koi fish.  Warren enjoys many hours—“stress relievers” he calls them—with gardening and maintaining extensive landscaping during the warmer weather months.  Warren was a runner beginning at age 13 until his 52nd birthday when chronic knee pain finally forced him to give it up for good.  He still strives to enjoy a healthy lifestyle and now enjoys biking, weightlifting and walking as well as reading.  


Warren and Diana will celebrate their 36th wedding anniversary in June 2009.  Diana is working full-time for another trade association in the Columbus area, the Ohio School Boards Association. They have two grown children in daughter, Marissa, and son, Jason.
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